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	Thank You from Clare Downing
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	April Synod Minutes – Available now

	The Minutes of the April meeting of Synod are now available to download from the Synod website: https://www.urcwessex.org.uk/april-synod-minutes-available-now/ 

	
Dates for your Diary – 2024 Synod Meetings 

	The dates for 2024 will be as follows: 
Tuesday 20th February (online in the evening)
Thursday 25th April (online in the evening)
Saturday 12th October (in person, all day, venue tbc)

	Woking URC 24/7 Bible Read-athon expected to raise thousands for Christian Aid Week 

	Members of the church and friends will be reading the entire Bible out loud in a 24/7 non-stop livestream over four days. The 'Bible Read-athon’ begins on the evening of Wed 17 May and will likely end in the early hours of Sun 21 May, with the aim of raising money for Christian Aid Week.
The Read-athon can be followed live on YouTube and Facebook and will see people reading from either the church building or from their own homes via webcam in half hour slots. Each participant will pick up where the last reader left off, with some of the night time hours filled by volunteers from the USA, Australia and other parts of the world.
Two years ago Woking read through the New Testament in 24 hours for Christian Aid so this time is it even bigger - reading through the entire Bible! That means over 800,000 words across the 66 books which make up the Old and New Testaments. It will be like a relay race with everybody taking a turn.
As part of the Read-athon there will also be a ‘Psalms Night’ at the church on the evening of Fri 19th May when many of the Biblical Psalms will be sung. Some of the church’s young people will also be sleeping over in the church to take shifts reading through the Bible overnight.
All friends in Wessex Synod are invited to watch and sponsor the Read-athon via the church website www.wokingurc.org.uk. The volunteers hope to raise thousands of pounds for Christian Aid, with all proceeds going to support communities in Malawi affected by poor harvests due to a recent cyclone – this year’s country of focus. 
Woking URC believes the Bible calls us to stand for justice and care for the poor and the church (and the two former churches which came together in 2005) has always been a strong supporter of Christian Aid.
Watch live at the website from 9pm on 17 May. The Bible Read-athon will conclude on Sunday 21 May with an 'All Nations' celebration service at the church at 10.30am.
To sponsor the Bible Read-athon www.wokingurc.org.uk 

	Faith in action - Buildings Forum webinar 24 May 2023

	The next URC Buildings Forum webinar, Our Buildings in Community: Wednesday 24 May 11.30am - 1pm
· meet Roo Stewart, the URC's Programme Officer for Church and Society;
· hear from a range of local church projects about how they are using their Church buildings to be a presence in the neighbourhood;
· share your own experiences of setting up and running community-based activities;
· get inspired and encouraged to start something new!  
For further information and to register your interest please email: mission@urc.org.uk including your name and email address and which church you belong to or are representing, if appropriate.
Please also save the date for the following online conference on 26th September 2023, 8pm - 9.30pm, focussing on environmental issues for church buildings and working towards Net Zero.
Information about the Forum can be found at: www.urcbuildingsforum.co.uk.

	
Discipleship Development Fund Large Grant – applications welcome

	We are delighted that the latest Discipleship Development Fund Large Grant Group received 3 applications, including one from a local congregation. 
We would like to encourage more applications as we have money available to support lay discipleship. The opportunities, experiences and events that we have supported so far are many and varied. 
The application form is easy to fill in. Local congregations need to agree the application at a Church Meeting and get Synod support. Jenny Mills is willing to have conversations about checking out eligibility, if that is ever needed, in which case please email jenny.mills@urc.org.uk  
More information available: https://urc.org.uk/your-faith/developing-your-faith/discipleship-development-fund/ 
Video giving more information about the Grant: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HQ8ODOW3rA0 

	“In Harmony” Free Church Choirs – Festival of Church Music

	“In Harmony” Festival of Church Music at St Albans Cathedral. Rehearsals start in the summer, so there is still time for singers to register. Anthem books are for sale from Adrian Prisk, 15 Parklands, Great Linford MK14 5DZ, Tel: 01908 605815. Email aprisk@doctors.org.uk 
Please indicate your interest in joining in this wonderful occasion either by email or the link on the website which has further information.  www.freechurchchoirs.org.uk   

	Appreciating Church – Annual Conference – 30th September 2023

	Appreciating Church is running a conference on 30th September 2023, with a theme of “Appreciating the tough stuff”. It will be a day full of inspiration and wisdom from AI practitioners, including speakers and interactive workshops. It will be a hybrid conference, with an online (Zoom) and onsite (Priory Rooms, Birmingham) conference running in parallel. Much thought has been given to the hybrid nature of this conference, and will be tailored, separately, to both parties of attendees. 
The cost of either conference is £100 until 30th June (so get bookings in quickly!), £130 after that.
If you have any further questions, please do note hesitate to contact enquiries@appreciating.church 
Poster available here

	URC Job opportunities

	The URC has the following vacancies:
URC Youth Intern – Communications
Personal Assistant
Repairs and Maintenance Surveyor
Joint Public Issues Team intern
All available vacancies can be viewed here: https://urc.org.uk/jobs/ 
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Church Items free and looking for a new home 

	St Andrew’s URC Walton and Weybridge have some items they no longer require since merging their congregation. These are now available to anyone who can collect them.
1) 	A free-standing, waist-high, light oak font with stainless steel, removable bowl (photo available)
2) 	A free-standing lectern, dark wood, reasonably tall (photo available)
3) 	about 70 pew copies of Revised English Bible. There could be a large, lectern copy available as well if a church wanted it to go with the pew bibles.
If you would like to arrange collection, please contact Revd Michael Hodgson michaelgwenidog@gmail.com 

	





Upcoming Synod events
Bookings for all events and training courses to
Ruth Heine at the Synod Office
Email: bookings@urcwessex.org.uk       Tel: 023 8067 4513

	Stepwise Faith Filled Life – in person group at Guildford URC

	At Guildford URC, on Tuesdays 6.30pm – 8.30pm.  We are pleased to be able to offer a face to face group for Faith Filled Life, the first of the Stepwise streams.  Introductory session on 13 June 2023 and meeting every three weeks or so thereafter.  Dates for this group are on the poster.
Register your interest by completing a participant form before 21 May 2023.
Further information about Stepwise. 

	Stepwise Faith Filled Life – online group

	Online group on Mondays 7pm – 9pm.  We are pleased to be able to offer an online group for Faith Filled Life, the first of the Stepwise streams.  Introductory session on 12 June 2023 and meeting every three weeks or so thereafter.  Dates for this group are on the poster.
Register your interest by completing a participant form before 21 May 2023.
Further information about Stepwise. 

	



Safeguarding

	
Safeguarding Training – Flowchart

	The flowchart gives an overview of the various safeguarding training courses on offer and has a table which shows the mandatory level of safeguarding training for various roles within the URC.  The flowchart is on the Synod website.

	
Safeguarding Training – Refresher courses in person

	In-person Refresher Safeguarding training courses 10am – 4pm on 
Saturday 11 November 2023 at Radipole URC, Weymouth.  Publicity poster.
Saturday 25 November 2023 at Salisbury URC.  Publicity poster.
If your church would like to host a safeguarding training day, please contact your CYDO to talk about dates.

	
Safeguarding Training – Refresher course - online

	A new Refresher safeguarding training course is now available for people who completed the Foundation and Intermediate level training 3 to 4 years ago.  The Refresher course works best as in-person training.  If your church would like to host a Refresher course, please contact your CYDO to discuss dates.
Meanwhile, an online safeguarding refresher course will be held this Autumn. Publicity poster.  This refresher training takes place across 3 sessions.  
Thursdays, 7pm – 9pm.  19th October, 2nd November and 16th November 2023.
Bookings now open if you wish to reserve your place on the online Refresher.

	National Safeguarding Training courses – various topics 

	On zoom.  Safeguarding training organised by Church House.  Please see the poster for dates and times of the sessions.
· Refugees and Asylum Seekers
· Substance Abuse and the impact on Safeguarding
· Suicide Awareness
· Domestic Abuse
· Modern Day Slavery
· Safeguarding for Ministers supporting survivors
· Adult Safeguarding
To book, please email:   Emma.Pearce@urc.org.uk   
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	Training for DBS verifiers and safer recruitment 

	Are you a DBS Verifier for your church?
Are you involved in the recruitment of staff or volunteers?
DDC and the Training Coordinator for Safeguarding at the URC will be hosting training sessions online for DBS Verifiers and sessions for Safer Recruitment on the following dates and times.  
The sessions will be delivered on zoom and will run back to back so you can come to both parts or just one part whichever is relevant to your role.  If you would like to book on please email:  emma.pearce@urc.org.uk
June 13th               6.30pm – 8.30pm
September 12th     6.30pm – 8.30pm
November 15th      1.30pm – 3.30pm
Further information about training content on the poster.

	Safeguarding Newsletter – April 2023

	Read the latest newsletter from the Safeguarding Team at Church House.

	
Mental Health First Aid training – with Peter Larkum

	Become a certified Mental Health First Aider.  Two-day courses in-person or online equivalent across two weeks which includes four live zoom sessions with the trainer.  
Become a certified Youth Mental Health First Aider.  This two-day in-person course or online equivalent qualifies you as a MHFA with a specific focus on how that relates to younger people.
Training dates and further information for all courses with trainer Peter Larkum can be found .  
Wessex Synod will cover the cost of the MHFAider training courses.  
Please register via Wessex Synod, not direct, and preferably no later than 10 days before the start of the training course.  
Email: bookings@urcwessex.org.uk to receive the link to register on the course.  

	
Youth Mental Health First Aid training 

	Online Youth Mental Health First Aid training from a different provider. 
Further information.
If you need help with the cost of attending the course, training grants are available from the Children’s and Youth work committee. Contact your CYDO, Phil Ray cydo-n@urcwessex.org.uk or 
Ruth White cydo-s@urcwessex.org.uk   




	


Development and Support

	From your DSOs

	Development and Support Officers Mary and Ray continue to support churches, elderships and ministers, individually and through their work with the pastoral committees. 
Training and support events for 2023 are listed below and can be found on the Synod website. 
If you or your church feels that the DSOs can be of assistance, please do be in touch with them.
Ray Stanyon – dso-n@urcwessex.org.uk
Mary Thomas – dso-s@urcwessex.org.uk

	
Church Treasurers 2023 – bookings open

	Saturday 10 June 2023, 10am – 11.30am on zoom.
This will be a networking opportunity for church treasurers to discuss topics of common interest.  If you have any questions or topics you would like to discuss, please send them to the Synod Office.  Further information and bookings on the Synod website https://www.urcwessex.org.uk/event/church-treasurers-on-zoom/

	Elders’ Conference 2023 – bookings closed – event now full

	Saturday 24 June 2023.   10.30am – 4pm.  At Sarum College, Salisbury.
Over 60 Elders’ have signed up to attend this event which is now full.

	Introduction to Loss and Bereavement – bookings open

	Saturday 8 July 2023.  10.30am – 4pm.  At Fleet URC.  This day is for Elders and Pastoral Visitors.  Guest speaker: Moira Dadd.  
‘What does loss mean and what are the long term effects of grief?
How can we support those in our communities who are suffering bereavement?
What are the do’s and don’ts of bereavement support?’ 
Come and share a day with us, a sandwich lunch will be provided.
Further information and bookings on the Synod website https://www.urcwessex.org.uk/event/introduction-to-loss-and-bereavement/  

	

Children’s and Youth Events and Training

	Wessex Summer Camps – bookings now open

	Children’s Camp, 30 May – 2 June 2023 at Oakwood Activity Centre.
Youth Camp, 14 – 16 July 2023 at G B Outdoor Centre, Hook.
Do you know a child aged 7 – 12 or a young person aged 11 – 17?  Please consider telling them about summer camps and encourage them to book.
Further information and bookings on the Synod website.

	

Talking About … Team members

	Thursday 25 May 2023, 7 – 8pm on zoom.  Talking About … Team Members
“There are fewer of us being asked to do more work.” 
Often, the challenge with working with children and young people isn’t that we haven’t got them – it’s that we can’t find people to work with them! 
In this session we will be joined by John Stephenson, the Youth Work Adviser for Northern Synod, who will be sharing his experience on how to recruit, and retain, team members for your church’s work with children and young people. 
Book your free place at www.bit.ly/URCTalkingAbout

	

Family Film Night – new resources – Big Hero 6 and Puss in Boots

	Two new Family Film Night resources have been added to the Synod website.  Big Hero 6 and Puss in Boots: The Last Wish, are now available to download and use.  These exciting resources are designed for families to have fun and explore big questions together, all based around a family friendly film.  Each film night has a main theme and follows the same pattern.  Watch the film together, have fun doing the activities and then explore using the wondering questions.  For families who want to link to the Bible, there are ‘going deeper’ wondering questions to use.  This resource can also be used in Sunday Schools, messy church, bible study groups and school assemblies.  Why not consider hosting a family film night and inviting your community to come along?
Free to download from the Synod website. 

	
Godly Play training – bookings now open

	Become a Godly Play Practitioner.  Accredited in-person training for story tellers.  The course will take place across 3 days 10-12 October 2023 at London Street URC, Basingstoke.  Further information and bookings (RSVP) via the Synod website.

	Bi-monthly Newsletter – May 2023

	Bi-monthly Newsletter – May from the Children’s and Youth Team at Church House.

	


Other News

	


URC News Update

	View April News Update here
View May News Update here
News Update is seeking anything of interest for the denomination as a whole from across the country – and the nations.
Any news/photos/event information for the next edition should be sent to:
ann-marie.nye@urc.org.uk
You can subscribe to News Update via the link on the URC website.

	
Education and Learning bi-monthly newsletter

	View Issue 2: April 2023 of Education and Learning bi-monthly newsletter

	
Joint Public Issues Team

	View newsletter edition 151 (April) here

	
Churches Together in England Newsletter

	Latest newsletter available here: https://cte.org.uk/enews/ 

	
REMINDERS

	Wesley Evening – Trinity Church Totton

	Friday 2nd June 2023 at 7pm
The Hymns and Words of John and Charles Wesley 
“O for a thousand tongues to sing my great Redeemers praise” 
Organist: Mr Graham Wigmore 
Tea – Coffee – Cake –  Retiring collection with proceeds to the Disasters Emergency Committee Turkey/Syria Earthquake Appeal 
Trinity Church Totton, Hazel Farm Road, West Totton, Southampton SO40 8WU

	Pilgrimage to Taizé - 13th to 20th August 2023

	Wheatley URC supported by Wessex Synod Youth Team are joining with Oxford Diocese to offer a group pilgrimage to Taizé for young adults aged 16-24. The Pilgrimage is from 13th to 20th August 2023 and deadline for applications is 1st May.
Further details: https://wheatleyurc.org.uk/taize2023/

	Holiday Forum – Inclusion through Invitation

	Saturday 19th – Friday 25th August 2023 
The Hayes Conference Centre, Derbyshire
Visit the website to find all you need know about the main conference in August. Don’t forget to book early as places this year are limited!
You’ll also find information about financial support to come to Forum via the bursary fund. We’re blessed to have received URC funding again this year to support attendance.

	
2023 Autumn Synod Meeting

	Saturday 14th October
	In Person all day
	Richmond Hill St Andrew’s, Bournemouth




	Springs Dance Company

	Springs Dance Company is now welcoming bookings from churches to host a performance of their poignant new dance piece, A Time to Mourn, A Time to Dance from October 2023.  
This hour-long double-bill of live dance, choreographed by Lizzi Kew Ross and Heather Richmond, is performed in the round by a company of five outstanding dancers. Inspired by Ecclesiastes 3: There is a Time for Everything, the performance is a gentle, uplifting dance show that explores the tension between loss and joy.
This stirring arts event offers the viewer a chance to feel seen, understood and connected to others as they reflect on grief and the joy and celebration of life.
For further details please visit:
https://springsdancecompany.org.uk/productions/a-time-to-mourn-a-time-to-dance/  
To view a trailer of the piece, and a short film by the choreographers introducing the work, please visit:
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IKwUF6u44kU 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CxiIEUQ17_0 

	Wessex Synod – Big Day Out – Save the Date: 4th May 2024

	Our 2024 Big Day Out will be Saturday 4th May 2024 at Hollycombe Steam in the Country.
Please hold the date and think about who you will bring to join us for a fun filled day of activities and worship.
If you would like to be on the group organising this, then please contact Karen, Synod Clerk on clerk@urcwessex.org.uk

	


Does your church have a good news story?

	If your church has something it would like to share with people via the Synod Website page “Stories from our Churches”, please send the article to the Synod Office and we will publish it on that page.
NB If using photographs please ensure you have signed permission from those people featured for it to be published on the Synod Website (not just for your own personal church’s use) and supply this at the same time as submitting the article.
New Stories are added as when they are received, so do keep an eye on the page regularly. 

	



Prayer Calendar

	The Synod Prayer Calendar is available on the Synod Website and also each month in this enewsletter.  
Please note that it is updated from time to time, for example when a church closes it will be removed from the list.  
Please refer to the website/enewsletter before printing weekly prayer sheets to ensure the most up to date information. Thank you. 

	June

	4
	· Salisbury: Broad Chalke 
· Reading: Caversham Park Church 

	11 
	· Southampton: Hedge End 
· Godalming: United Church 
· Ferndown: United Church Ferndown

	18
	· Bishop's Waltham: United Free Church 
· Oxford: Blackbird Leys: Holy Family   

	
25
	· The URC Meeting of General Assembly (30th June – 3rd July)
· Dorchester: United Church Dorchester 
· Hindhead: Beacon Hill 

	July

	2
	· Maidenhead
· Bournemouth: Trinity
· Tadley

	9
	· Shaftesbury: Bell Street United Church
· Oxford: Collinwood Road

	16
	· Totton: Trinity Church Totton 
· Bracknell: St Paul's
· Basingstoke: Chineham: Christ Church

	23
	· Blandford Forum
· Aston Tirrold

	30
	· Banbury URC @ The Haven
· Basingstoke: London Street

	Items for the next edition to office@urcwessex.org.uk
by 12noon on Monday 12th June 2023
Please submit news items in the form of:
a heading; date and venue details; a brief descriptive sentence and a website link.



2
image1.png
The
United
Reformed
Church

Faith - Hope - Love - Since 1972




image2.jpeg
Toor (lemae,

J josv aomd ' soy o lakyVehego
'iu,d,\_\).och_ @I \esson Sped —Ua
(3 Lodask Soman .

oo ras Lo — Oliein (S Togcca Sa
Conat s i 0Of w.\.k»md,
TTrlps o Vankee| concar v homarasier S
dwo ] vnalastteen MQGJ
L MNank esgeaidiny EERpoty
\\MF%%W\)« g:lrﬁ)asc
W,df W@Iu“\%§ow-<
TGS, ¥ QAL At RN Dhan
RS R o
“ﬁ% § o Goc\'sbnmt\w\&
e s
N Qe




